Rifle Gas Plant-Change in Operations
Public Service Company of Colorado, an Xcel Energy Company 

October 18, 2021
Attention Shippers scheduling gas into the Rifle/Vail area:

The PSCo Rifle Gas Plant will resume operations November 1, 2021 and the Receipt Point - RGP will be available on a secondary basis for gas deliveries into the Rifle/Vail area.  Nominations will need to be placed by Gas Day October 31, 2021 for gas flow on November 1, 2021.
Note that CIG-RIF is the authorized Primary Receipt Point allowed for PSCo firm transportation deliveries into the Rifle/Vail area for all new service requests received.

If you have questions concerning this notice, please contact Scheduling@xcelenergy.com.

Sincerely,

Todd Nodes
Manager, Gas Control
